
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  04.10.22
10.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Griffiths, Kathleen Aikman.

10.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, John Ceri Evans, Denise Stone, Nia Rees, William Hooban, Evan Owen, Mike Tregenza and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council) (hybrid) . 
The Chairman welcomed Donna Marie Morris Collins, Manager Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure to the meeting to discuss the latest work going on at the centre. It was reported that the pool had re-opened since August and that lifeguard courses were going to be run and that some local people were going to do these. It was also reported that the schoolds swimming lessons had started back along with many activities going to take place on site and that a majority of the spaces on these activities were already full. The biggest cost that will have to be made at the moment is to order a new roller and cover to put over the pool and they will be going out for sponsors to raise money to purchase these. When having a cover over the pool this would save about 30-40% on the heating costs. It was stated that they also work very closely with Ysgol Ardudwy. She was thanked her for coming to the meeting and giving an update on what was going on with the site. It was declared that the final payment of the precept scheme will be paid this month and before the Council sets its precept in January a public meeting with HAL will have to be held as was done before.
10.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman thanked Mr. Christian Bowater for taking care that the flags near the War Memorial were flying at half mast following the death of Queen Elizabeth 11. Also stating that Mr. Bowater requested permission to fly the Owain Glyndwr flag on the 16th of September 2023 which was Owain Glyndwr Day and this was granted permission to be done. 

The Chair declared that she and the Vice Chairman had a new email address which was dyffryntalybont@gmail.com.

10.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on September 6th 2022 were found to be correct. 
10.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 9.9 (F) wants to put in the minutes that the Council received two messages together with a map from Llanbedr Flying School and that a decision had been made that the Council is not doing anything with this because it is a matter only for the people that were complaining about the low flying.
10.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
10.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  The first week in September was relatively quiet with Gwynedd Council getting back to work after the summer. Then the very sad news of the death of Queen Elizabeth 11 on Thursday 8th September. Gwynedd Council along with other local authorities complied with the official mourning and no meeting were held until 26th September after the funeral on Monday 19th. On Monday 26th 6.15-8.30 Ardal Ni 2035 Barmouth Dragon Theatre.27th South Snowdonia Access Forum, Oakley Arms Maentwrog 5.30-9.30. This meeting clashed with Dyffryn Primary School Governors. As Cllr Sian Edwards was going to the school governors, I decided to go to the SSAF meeting. 29th 10 am to 2.30 Care Scrutiny committee on zoom. 30th Village hall AGM 7-7.30 followed by Residents Survey discussion village hall 7.30-9.00pm.

At the Ardal Ni meeting in Barmouth everyone had a chance to put their points of view. I did not get the attendance list.I was the only one from Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont. One councillor from Talsarnau. Three from Barmouth 
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including the Gwynedd Councillor Rob Triggs and the new Barmouth clerk. Of note from the floor was the need for at least two meetings annually of all Ardudwy councils.  I again pressed for better bus service for the area. Especially in the evenings and Bank Holidays with no bus services at Bank Holidays and the last bus north leaving at 4.40 pm!!

Need for better connections with examples of connections missed.Gwynedd officers wanted local groups to set up building companies to renovate empty properties.  Also to set up local transport.Officers were shocked at the large number of groups already set up in the Ardudwy communities.Barmouth is suggesting a business hub in the town.

I mentioned a new problem in recent weeks..that of local businesses reducing opening hours, closing in afternoons, or for part of the week, one restaurant closed altogether as cost of power rose to over £7k. Nine jobs lost.  Result will be less wages for local people. An official report will be circulated in due course.At the South Snowdonia Access forum there were concerns at motor scramble and quad bike causing damage to common land and signs are to be erected on the advice of the police.There was an incident when 15 motorcyclists went over the Network Rail footpath alongside the Barmouth Viaduct recently. Prompt action by access officers from Gwynedd and the Snowdonia National Park resulted in agreement between the motorcyclists group regarding motorcyclists going over the bridge in future. Many examples of MotorHome owners parking illegally and leaving litter and BBQ’s everywhere, apart from Aberdyfi where there seemed to be better control. The shortage of front line carers and office care staff was highlighted at Thursdays Care and Housing Scrutiny of which I am chair. The Cabinet member for Adult services Cllr Dilwyn Morgan, Bala, emphasised that it was an all Wales problem. I allowed the meeting to go over the allocated time as many councillors had questions. Officials answered in detail and many establish workers in Care felt that the situation now was the worse they had encountered with 106 people waiting for care packages. The NHS was claiming that not being able to send hospital patients home due to the lack of home care staff was mentioned by the NHS, but I said that the NHS had added to the problem after closing rural hospitals and losing ‘step down’ beds over many years.A new scheme to help with keeping heating costs down is being established by Gwynedd Council this week. When I get the details I will pass them on.Officials of the Village Hall committee agreed to remain in posts although it was stressed that more representatives for hall users were needed. Two major schemes, new front door and kitchen renovation plans were given. I am sure that officials will have full reports for the community council.A group used the new hybrid facility at the village hall to discuss the need for an organised survey of local residents so that they can put their views forward on the future needs of the community. A similar survey carried out in Aberdyfi proved worthwhile in attracting grants and new helpers. The chair and vice chair were present and I am sure they they will have more information. I received complaints about the traffic lights and no parking bollards on the A496 in the centre of Dyffryn Ardudwy and the fact that two holes were dug in the road on Monday and no workmen attended for three days. The Gwynedd Highways promised that the work would be done on Friday and the bollards removed. This was done. There were delays in repairing street lights in Llwyn Ynn Estate. Gwynedd street lighting said that the problem was with Scottish Power dating back to July. I contacted Scottish Power saying that it was now an emergency with the nights getting darker, elderly residents and house entrances uneven. The work was done within three days. But I am still waiting for adequate signs for narrow lane between Llanenddwyn Church and the entrance to the junction at Ffordd y Llan and efforts to stop motorists travelling on the pavement by Huws Grey.

10.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Listed Building Consent for formation of terrace and steps, removal of partitions to form kitchen, changes to kitchen windows, changing boarded ceilings to plaster. New lobby window, new front entrance door and side screens, renewal of ground floors to incorporate heating pipes and insulation, cupboards in study, change to study door, removal of ground floor radiators, installation of two en-suite bathrooms with linings and ducts on first floor. Formation of dressing room and plant room, formation of cylinder cupboard, upgrading of stair door to fire resisting, fire soffit to stairs, installation of shower room on attic floor, ceiling and insulation to addition of rooflights to East wing, installation of photovoltaic panels, installation of ground source heat pump heating system, improvements to drainage system, re-slating of roof -- Taltreuddyn Fawr, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB443D)
Support this application.
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Formation of terrace and steps, installation of rooflights to East wing, installation of photovoltaic panels and installation of ground source heat pump - Taltreuddyn Fawr, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB443E)

Support this application.

Erection of side extension - Tŷ Gwyn, Dyffryn Ardudwy(NP5/58/170B)
Support this application.

10.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £25,433.80 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was  £10,055.05 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that the football team has re-started with training  been held at the centre in Harlech during the winter months. It was reported that the forum meeting which had been held on the 21st of last month had not been a success but the daffodil project was doing fine. It was made known that the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Denise Stone and Michael Tregenza attended the "resources for change" meeting with Deio from Ruthin and this will be launched at the beginning of the year. Cllr. Nia Rees said she was going to start running a pop-up youth club in the hall every Wednesday night and asked if the Council would be willing to pay for the hall's hire and it was agreed to do this. She also informed the Members that she had spoken to Mrs Meinir Thomas and she was keen for the money that was in the youth club account to go towards purchasing christmas lights for the village.
C   Village Hall
It was reported that the annual general meeting was held on the 30th of last month and that the Officers have remained in their posts as well and they will be holding a taster day in January to try and entice organisations that used to use the hall to return. It was reported that the Council had received a copy of the committee's financial balance sheet and also a copy of the plans regarding a new door at the front of the hall. Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to look for a cabinet to keep the hybrid equipment safe.
D  Develop Car Park
It was reported that there was nothing further to report with regards to the above at the moment.
E  Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park 

Cllr. Michael Tregenza said that the book with regards to the above was with him but he had not carried out an inspection. It was reported that a bench at Bro Enddwyn needed attention and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to asked if the area tidying team would fix it. It was also reported by the Clerk that she had received an email from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stating that he had received  complaints that the perspex on the bus shelters look messy with need of replacement and also that water is coming into the noticeboard in the village. Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to asked if the area tidying team would be able to paint the perspex and the Clerk stated that a little water was coming in one side of the noticeboard but the back was fine.
F    Remembrance Sunday
The above will be held on Sunday the 13th of November at 3.00 p.m. near the War Memorial. The Chairman reported that she has contacted PCSO Gill Duffy-Williams who had stated that she will be contacting her back on behalf of the Police. She has ordered 2 poppy wreaths and one will be placed jointly by the primary school and nursery school and they will come to hold a service of their own near The War Memorial on Friday the 11th. Mr. Christian Bowater has agreed to look after the flag, Ms Ceri Griffith has agreed to come and play the horn, 
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Mrs Mai Roberts has agreed to take the service in Mrs Alma Griffiths' absence and hopefully some of the ATC will be able to attend. Cllr agreed. Steffan Chambers should be in charge of the sound as also Mr. Roy Gamblin has agreed to be there.
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from the insurance company about repairing the wall near The Memorial and they were asking for quotes to do the work. Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to ask Mr. Gorwel Rogers for a quote and Cllr. John Ceri Evans agreed to ask Mr. Dei Thomas for a price.
G   Posting offensive comments on social media

A short discussion was held regarding the above and it was agreed that the Clerk would send a copy of the Council’s Code of Conduct to every Member.
10.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Legal Department

Received an email together with maps from the above Department showing where they intend to place double yellow lines in the area. They intend to lay some on the southern side of Glanrhos Road at its junction to the road leading to Glanywerydd and on the northern side of the same road at its junction by the property known as Bron y Garnedd.

10.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £66,784.10 in the current account and  £4,571.56 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    -  £224.00 (wages) + £144.50 costs = £368.50 
Customs & Excise          -  £168.00 –  tax on Clerk’s wages

Gwynedd Council          -  £214.00 -   election costs 2022

Evergreen                       -  £430.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries and clear saplings in Llanddwywe cemetery
Mr. G. J. Williams         -     £75.00  -  cut grass around Talybont purchase and plant flowers 
Mr. Gary Martayn      -     £431.00  -  cut grass both play parks, around benches and football pitch 
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Applications for financial support

Wales Air Ambulance                   - £500.00  

Village Hall Committee             - £3.000.00  

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure     - £5,531.85 – half the precept proposal

Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School - £15.00 – hire of hall for hallowen night
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £160.30 - translation services
ANY OTHER MATTERS

Christmas lights on next month’s agenda.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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